

Convention committee report March 2018

The convention committee has met twice. Joel has the minutes from both of our meetings

Registration: Registration forms and on line have been put in place Feb. 2018

Treasure: Has deposit slips from Region 5 Treasurer

Hugger/ Greeters: Working on how to identify themselves at the convention

Program: Committee is very close to submitting the program titles to the Region 5 board.

Market place is waiting to ask for baskets until after Indy's spring retreat to not complete with that fund raiser for CII.

Volunteer coordinator is ready for the registration as they come in

Publicity: we are working on a publicity plan to get the information out to the region members. There will be many flyers and emails to encourage and inform members to register and come to the conventions.

Clothing exchange needs a chair, I have someone contemplating chairing,

Thirst aid and Timer chairs are in place and preparing.

Claire and the committee will work on the **literature** plan at the assembly.

There will be a bus this year, Expect to see information in early April.

We have hired Tony A to be our DJ.

Bob will be recording for us again this year.

We will continue to meet monthly.

We are on schedule per the convention timeline.

In service,

Patty Keen